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VALE Tony Driscoll 
It was with much sadness that we learnt of the passing of NG 

Shire Mayor Tony Driscoll. Tony has been a very active and self-

less councillor, clearly having the best interests of our community 

and our College at heart. Nothing was ever too much bother for 

Tony and in my six years here. Tony has not missed a  

Presentation Night or Student Leaders’ Ceremony – but he will be missed this year! 

To Annette, our colleague and friend, and children, Charles, Eliza, James and Josephine, and 

extended families, we extend our sincerest condolences. 

School Uniform 
The continuation of the cold weather is requiring staff and students to ‘rug up’ against the cold. 

We are very fortunate to have a number of uniform options to combat the cold, including our 
brand new college beanies. We have also introduced soft shell jackets and rugby jumpers that 
are all available at Ramjac. We are noticing, however, that we have a number of students who 

are regularly out of uniform – especially girls and ….pants. We have made repeated offers to 
take these students to talk to Mandy at Ramjac to find an alternative for the uniform, or to see 
if Mandy can source something else, but no students have taken up the offer and continue to be 
out of uniform. If cost of uniform is an issue, we are able to provide support with this – so 

please contact the College to discuss. Could I also take this opportunity to remind parents that 
hoodies are not appropriate for school and should not be worn. We have a good supply of 
jumpers at the College that are offered to students who do not have, or do not have the correct 

jumper. Our aim, clearly, is to have all students in uniform and we are trying to work with   
families on this. 

Year 7-10 Work Submission Policy 
I have attached a copy of the College Essential Learning Items submission flow chart for all 

students and parents to have a look at. This process will be adopted from this point forward and 

covers as many scenarios as possible. We are aiming to get greater consistency across the    

College, and also avoid the rush that we have been seeing as a semester comes to a close and 

reports are being compiled. In a nutshell, if work is not submitted on time (or at an agreed    

negotiated date), or is not of a satisfactory result standard, students will be given 5 days to have 

the work submitted to gain a satisfactory on the task and therefore the subject. Students and 

parents will be notified of the new date for completion. Failure to meet the revised deadline 

will result in a Not-Satisfactory for the Essential Learning Item and therefore the subject.  

Reports Feedback 
I would like to thank all the parents who have provided feedback on our current report format.  

The information that has been collated and is certainly wide ranging in its content. Staff will be 
working through this, as well as being mindful of the current Department reporting               
requirements, and we will notify parents of any proposed changes prior to Semester 1 in 2023. 

As has been stated before, the report format will not change for Semester 2 reports this year.    

Principal’s report 
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Principal’s report continued 

 

Year 8 Camp 
At the time of writing this report, the Year 8 students appear to be having a great time in    
Creswick at the Log Cabin Camp. I look forward to hearing all about the full camp at assembly 
on Monday and in next week’s newsletter. 

 

 

 
 

 
Tuesday 9 August – Year 9-10 Snow camp 

Wednesday 17 August – Year 8 NCTTC Orientation 

Thursday 18 August – Vietnam Honour Board Ceremony 

Monday 22 August  – Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
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Work Submission Policy 
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Primary School Need Our Help 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Cereal Box Dominos 
 

The St. Arnaud Primary School have asked us to help them make the 
longest cereal box dominos possible and WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 

 
On the last day for term, we will be doing cereal box dominos with the 
primary school. We are asking for anyone to donate boxes of unopened 

cereal. 
 

There will be a donation tub at the office for anyone who has some  
unopened cereal to donate to this fun activity. 

 
The cereal will then be donated to charity! 

 
We will also be inviting the Early Learning Centre and McCallum  

Disability Services to this fun event. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask your 

SRC representatives   
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Yr. 9 P.E—Badminton 

 

Round 2 Badminton  

Publicity Report 
This week round 2 was 

played in the Year 9 SEPEP 

Badminton tournament.  

The first match was played 

between Green Beans and 

Vegeables. The highest point 

scorer throughout the singles 

games was Frankie Donald with 14 points. The highest  scoring double partnership was Ben 

Greenaway and Kynan Torney with 37 points. Vegeables won the match,  

winning 10 games to 5. 

The games between Green Beans and Vegeables were all played  

very well with most games having both teams score highly. 

 

The second match was played between Donald and Black           

 Beetles. The highest point scorer throughout the singles 

games was Jackson Needs with 18 points. The highest scoring 

 double partnership was Jackson Needs and Leila Patton with 40 points.  

Donald won the match, winning 10.5 games to 4.5. 

The matches between Donald and Black Beetles were intense. It seemed every point lost to 

the opposition was taken personally. Though, I will say, some players managed to stay cool, 

calm and collected. 

 

Next week, Donald versus Green 

Beans, Suns versus Black Beetles, 

with Vegeables acting as the duty 

team.  



 7 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our Hands on Learning students have been busy with July 29th being  

International Tree Planting Day. 

We headed off to our local Landcare Manager, Andrew Borg’s Farm at Blue Gum 

Rise where we planted 120 Native trees. 

We learnt all about endangered native sugar gliders, how to harvest some native 

wattle seeds and we even got to feed some of the alpacas. 

A barbeque lunch was kindly provided by Andrew.                                                  

We all had a very enjoyable day. 

Hands On Learning 
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Hands On Learning continued 
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Yr. 9 Broader Horizons 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Broader Horizons 
 

Broader Horizons is a Year 9 Careers Program which provides  

students with a broader outlook and higher awareness of potential 

careers available within the local community. This year’s program 

will be conducted in Term 3. Year 9 students will be given the op-

portunity to participate in one of the three career areas – Agricul-

ture, Health Services, or Local Government. It’s a wonderful oppor-

tunity for Year 9 students to gain more of an understanding of the 

many different types of jobs there are within a specific industry. 

 

The program runs for a total of four weeks - one day per week. 

During the first three weeks, the students will have an opportunity  

 to connect with a variety of employers and staff in their chosen 

industry, and the final week involves a tertiary (University & TAFE) 

visit. 

 

Week three and the final week of business visits. The agricultural 

students visited Biada, Rivalea and the Sprayer Centre. The health 

students had the East Wimmera Health Service come to the school 

to present diabetes education, health promotion and dietetics. Our Local Government  

students headed to the town hall to meet Alex Baldwin, speak to a Councillor, and check out 

the library. 
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Yr. 11 Food 

 

 
 

 
 

This week the Year 11 Food Studies           

students worked on Part B of their  

SAC which was to prepare and cook  

‘Roasted tomato tarts and  

caramelised onion tarts.’ Small, open  

tarts are a delicious lunch or entrée  

dish, and both tomatoes and  

caramelised onions make a great  

filling. The roma tomato is  

often preferred in recipes because of  

its firm texture and elongated shape.  

Brown onion is used for its slightly  

sweeter flavour. All students really  

enjoyed their finished products and  

were able to show their organisational  

abilities, knife skills, pastry  

techniques and design flare. 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 and 7-8 Food Technology 
 

This week we made a two-course meal, with spaghetti bolognese and 
chocolate self-saucing pudding on the menu. In our theory class, we 
have just started looking at our eating patterns and what influences 

them. 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food continued 
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Yr. 7/8 Science 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Year 7/8 Science class has been studying an investigation into 
the digestive system. Last week for their practical class, the         

students had to construct a burp model; they had to design and          
construct a model that demonstrated a functioning process relating 

to the digestive system. Using various amounts of vinegar, baking soda 
and balloons, the students were able to create gas which simulated 

burps and flatulence. 
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Comic Art Workshop 
 
 

Comic Art Workshop with Fingal Sin 
 

On Thursday 28th of July, Fingal Sin (otherwise known as 
Reuben) came to our school to work with interested Art 

students. Rueben was joined by his  
assistant and daughter Charlie.  

The workshop began with Rueben  
explaining how he works as an artist 
and how he makes a living creating 
sculptures and running workshops. 
He explained how much his time is 

spent making submissions for public 
art projects and how much time he 

spends in his studio. He also talked about an exhibition 
that he has started called 'Lowbrow' with a group of other 
artists. Only art that is silly was allowed to be included. He 

made being an artist sound really rewarding and lots of 
fun. After that, Rueben came and introduced himself to 

each student and looked at their work, giving feedback and 
ideas. We then participated in a game that involved sitting 

around a table and drawing in a set amount of time.  
Students then had to pass their artwork to the next person.  
By the end of the game each artwork had the contribution 

 of 20 different artists to it.  
Very inspiring! 
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SRC Fundraiser—School Beanies 
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Purple Day- FRIDAY 26th AUGUST 2022- 
Supporting and accepting of all diversity  

within our community.  

“You change the world by Being yourself” 
Students will be running a cake stall at recess. Items will be  

between $1.00-$3.00 

Purple Day—26/8/2022 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expression of Interest 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 

The 13—Storey Treehouse 

By Andy Griffiths 

 

Illustrated by Terry Denton 
 

Who wouldn't want to live in a treehouse? Especially a         

13-storey treehouse that has a bowling alley, a see-through 

swimming pool, a tank full of sharks, a library full of comics, a 

secret underground laboratory, a games room, self-making 

beds, vines you can swing on, a vegetable vaporiser and a 

marshmallow machine that follows you around and auto-

matically shoots your favourite flavoured marshmallows into 

your mouth whenever it discerns you're hungry.  

 

Well, what are you waiting for? Come on up!  

The 65—Storey Treehouse 

By Andy Griffiths 

Illustrated by Terry Denton 

Andy and Terry's amazing 65-Storey Treehouse now has a pet

-grooming salon, a birthday room where it's always your 

birthday (even when it's not), a room full of exploding eye-

balls, a lollipop shop, a quicksand pit, an ant farm, a time  

machine and Tree-NN: a 24-hour-a-day TV news centre  

keeping you up to date with all the latest treehouse news, 

current events and gossip.  

Well, what are you waiting for? Come on up!  
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Community Event 
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Music Information 
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Expression of Interest 
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Science Information 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

August Fri 5th TESEP Rocks Expo Day—Yr. 7/9/10 

Yr. 9—Helpers Primary School Athletics 

 Tues-Fri 9th-12th Yr. 9/10 Snow Camp 

 Thurs 11th Murtoa Visit 7/8 Program 

 Mon 15th MIPS 

 Wed 17th Yr.8 NCTTC Orientation  

 Thurs 18th Vietnam Honour Board Ceremony @ 12.30pm 

 Thurs 18th Yr. 12 Studio Arts Excursion—Bendigo Gallery 

 Thurs 18th NWZ Shoot 

 Mon  22nd Parent/Teacher Interviews 9am—7pm 

Yr. 11/12 Classes running as normal 

 Wed 24th NCD Athletics  

 Wed 24th MIPS 

 Fri 26th Purple Day—Wear  Purple Clothes 

 Wed 31st Grade 6 Lunch—Periods—5&6  

 Wed 31st Yr. 5/6 Info Day—5.30-6pm 

September Thurs 1st MIPS 

 Mon-Tues 5th/6th Yr. 9 Enviro Week—Tree Planting/Overnight Stay 

 Tues 6th State Shoot 

 Wed-Fri 7th-9th VSSS Dance Rehearsal Melbourne 

 Wed 7th GAT Section A—9.30-11.45am  

Section B—1.15-3pm 

 Thurs-Fri 8th/9th Yr. 9 Enviro Week—Roadside Clean Up/Rewards Day 

R U  OK Day  Presentation—11.30-12.30pm 

 Sat 9th VSSS Concert Melbourne 

 Mon 12th MIPS 

 Mon-Fri 12th-16th Yr.10 Work Experience 

 Fri 16th LAST DAY OF TERM 3—2PM FINISH 


